






Dear Parents and Carers, 

Christmas  seems to be approaching quickly. There is beautiful singing around the 
school in preparation for our Christmas Carol Service on Tuesday 6th December. Good 
luck to our choir who will be representing the school singing with Ms Judge this Sunday 
at The Tate Gallery from 10.30am. 

Schooner Class have been making waistcoats as part of their DT curriculum and World 
War II project.Thank you for all the support from the parents and grandparents that 
have been supporting them in this process. It was lovely to hear everyone up in the 
library working alongside each other. Hopefully the children will be wearing their 
waistcoats at the Christmas Carol Service. 

A hugh thank you to Mole Valley Farmers for donating our Christmas tree this year. We 
shall be erecting it next week and I have sent a Seesaw message asking you and your 
child to make a Christmas tree decorations to hang on it. Please could you donate 
tombola contributions, raffle prizes, chocolate bars/boxes and sweets and filled jam 
jars. If you need a container to fill just ask in the office and we can provide them for 
you. 

Please drop your children off at the side gate on Paul Hill, there will be an adult there 
from 8.30am to see them into the playground, so you can quickly hand over to save 
finding a space to park. We are trialling this to see if it helps. 

Well done all the children from Lugger Class who took part in the multi sports this week 
competing against local schools at the MBS Dome. They all demonstrated great 
sportsmanship and resilience taking part in the variety of sports available. The football 
team played against St Uny on Tuesday losing 3-0 but were pleased with their 
performance. Keep up the hard work we are very proud of all our athletes this week! 

Just a quick reminder that all children need to bring a water bottle, healthy snack 
(fruit or a fruit bar) and a coat into school now the weather is more wintery. Also 
please can you ensure that if your child has long hair it is tied up. 

Thank you for ensuring your child is in school by 8.50am each morning ready to line up 
and go in promptly.  

Hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes                                      

Sarah Trow 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Tuesday	29th	Yr	5/6	Bikeability	
Friday 2nd December Year 1 lunch with Parents/
Grandparents 
Tuesday 6th December- Christmas Carol Service Paul 
Church 6pm. 
Thursday 8th December- Christmas Jumper Day 
Friday 9th December Christmas School Fair 2 -4.30pm 
Friday 16th December-School Cinema Trip 
Friday 16th December-Last day of Autumn Term 

Spring Term Starts: 
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 

2022-2023 INSET Days: 
Monday 24th July 2023 
Tuesday 25th July 2023 

Stars of the week 
Dinghy Class Luna W  -For all of your hard work at home 

and in school in your phonics. You 
are amazing us with your sounding 
out and writing, 

Skiff Class -Ezra K 

-Caleb	M

- we are really proud of his approach 
towards his learning he is always 
positive and engaged. 

- He has come back in and shared with 
great excitement the knowledge he 
has gained form his trip to Costa 
Rica.

Lugger Class -Bethannie H 

-Leonie M

- for improved focus and 
determination to do well in all of your 
learning making a fantastic poster 
and learning your 3x tables. 

- For working extremely hard on her 
reading both in school and at home 
and giving 100% in all that you do.

Schooner Class -Isla W - using mature vocabulary and 
grammar in her writing.

House Points:


PORTHCHAPEL: 250
GWYNVER: 200
SENNEN: 172
PRAA SANDS: 234

Attendance winners 
of the week:  


Dinghy Class 


Whole School attendance: 
98% 















